
R16 000 PAID IN 
RETRENCHMENT 
SETTLEMENT 
ON the eve of an industrial 
court case where the National 
Union of Textile Workers 
planned to claim that SA 
Fabrics* retrenchment of 46 
workers last year was an unfair 
labour practice, the- company 
paid out R16 000 to the ex-
employees. 

NUTW's claim is believed to be 
the first brought against a South 
African employer during the 
current wave of retrenchments. 

The union alleged that the ret­
renchments were unfair because 
they had been done without 
proper consultation with the 
union, the workers were selected 
on a basis other than Last-In 
First-Out and the retrenched 
workers received no severance 

pay. 
After lengthy negotiations 

between the NUTW and the 
company, SA Fabrics agreed to 
settle the matter out of court 
and *in order to foster better 
relations' paid the union 
R16000. 

At worker meetings held short­
ly after the settlement, workers 
decided to give the money only 
to the 33 union members among 
those retrenched. As a result 
they will receive between R100 
and RI000 each according to 
their length of service. 

The settlement is an important 
landmark in FOSATU's battle 
against employers who randomly 
retrench workers without any 
consultation with the repres­
entative union. 


